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Ashok Kaushal asks: Dear Sir, I want to know about my business prospects this year. I have
started a business venture but some or the other problem is causing delays in it. I have recently
worn a blue sapphire and have felt no side effects of the same on me. So, can I continue
wearing this Neelam? Please guide me on this. My DOB is 17th May 1973, TOB is 11.30 AM
and POB is Lucknow, India. 

Astrologer Ashutosh: Mr Ashok! Your horoscope shows that you have good business acumen
and you will be more comfortable and satisfied in your own business than in a regular job. It
also shows a keen interest in astrology and I am sure that you have been consulting a number
of astrologers just to find out what is good for you. 

  You were born under Cancer (Karka) ascendant and Scorpio (Vrishchik) moon sign. Saturn is
not a yogakarak planet for you. Wearing its gemstone will give you some financial gains but the
negative results will be so sudden and severe that all the gains will become negligible before
them. So, you should remove this Neelam. And, If it is not giving you any bad side effects then it
is possible that it is not a natural and untreated Neelam. A dead gemstone will give neither good
nor bad results. So, in that way too you should not be wearing this gemstone.

You should wear a Sindoori Coral (Moonga) in a silver ring on the ring finger of right hand. Wear
this gemstone after 10th April 2012. And, make sure that it is not the China-Taiwan variety of
factory made coral which is being sold in bulk in markets today. It should be the authentic and
natural coral. 

You have not mentioned whether you are doing this business in a partnership or as a sole
proprietor concern. A partnership will not be good for you in long run. So, change your business
setup and take another look at your business strategies. If you are able to make the corrections
this month then you will start reaping the benefits from April 2012 onwards. The hard work done
in next three months will pave the path for the business growth in the next three years. This
year 2012 will be a very good year for your business.  

Some small but helpful and important remedies for you:

- Keep fasts on Saturdays during this year of 2012. 
- Avoid wearing Grey and Yellow in your garments.
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- Take a bowl of milk and put very little amount of black sesame seeds (Til) in it. Feed this milk
and sesame seeds mix everyday to any animal for next ten months. 

Jyotish Biz

        

Our  experts answer your one free question which can be asked  by sending an  email with your
birth details and one specific question on  the email id  given below -

Please   note that all questions and answers provided here will be published  and  will be visible
to all visitors to this website and they will be   visible in the search results or google and other
search engines too.   Publishing of personal details on public websites could prove harmful in  
some ways  for some people. We clearly state that no question or  answer  will be deleted or
edited once it is published here. So, no such   request for deletion/edition will be considered
once the article has  been published. Therefore,  ask free and publicly visible questions here 
only at your own risk and  responsibility. We are not legally liable  for any such information 
published on our website. 

The  private consultations are the  safest option in any case. For private  consultations you can
select the  paid consultation options through the  'Consult' menu or you can contact  us through
the email address provided  in the description of each  consultation option and our executive will
 guide you about the procedure  of payment and consultation.

The  answers under this free  questions & answers option have been given  free of cost on the
basis  of the birth data provided to us. We have no  way to verify whether the  birth details are
correct or not. Only one  free reply will be given  per horoscope (judged by the birth details,  not
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the name), that too when our experts find time from their busy  schedule. If you need a quicker
answer to your question and/or for  further  astrological queries arising on basis of the answers
of the  free questions  published on our website please avail one of the paid  consultation 
options. 
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